
 
 
 

 
NOTICE is hereby given that a Rainbow Township Advisory Committee Meeting of 
the Hindmarsh Shire Council was held at the Civic Centre Small meeting room on 

Monday May 16th 2022 commencing at 7.30pm. 
 

MINUTES 
Meeting opened : 19:33pm 
 
1. Acknowledgement of the Indigenous Community 
 Chairperson opened the meeting by acknowledging the Indigenous community 
We acknowledge the Shire’s indigenous community as first owners of this country. We 
recognise the important ongoing role that indigenous people have in our community and pay 
our respects to their elders and people, both living and past. 
 
2. Attendance & Apologies 
 Attendance 
 Alison Ey, Allira Roberts, Graeme Nuske, Bill Hutson, Greg (lLarry) Roberts,    
        Colleen Petschel, Callum Bull, Ron Ismay, Roger Aitkins* 
 Apologies 
 Belinda Eckermann*, Wayne (Butch) Schulze Max Clark 
 Moved Graeme Nuske/Allira Roberts AiF C 
 
3. Disclosure by Committee members or Councillors or Council Officers of   
        any interest or conflicts of interest in any item on the agenda  
 NA 
 
4. Confirmation of Minutes 
 The minutes of the last meeting be confirmed as a true & correct account    
         of proceedings 
 Moved Alison Ey/Bill Hutson AiF C 
 
5. Business Arising from the Minutes 
 NA 
 
6. Correspondence  
 - Enduro – street closure request 4th April 2022 
 All correspondence be read & accepted 
 Moved Callum Bull/Allira Roberts  AiF C 

 
 

7. Events 
 NA 



 
8. General business as notified to the Chair  

 
a. Closure of Federal Street for September Enduro (2nd-4th Sept) 

o Town Committee to run the Friday night activities 
o If the committee is in charge the Shire waves the fee 
o Bill volunteered to organise it but would like someone to learn the 

ropes 
o Organisation includes street closure, street traders, parkin, setting up 

hall and supper rooms etc 
o Alison Ey volunteered 
o The RTC moved that the committee will organise the closing of 

Federal street on Friday Sept 2nd on behalf of the Enduro committee 
              Moved Alison Ey/ Callum Bull AiF C 

o The RTC move that Alison Ey assist Bill Hutson in the organisation 
of the Street Closrure and activities for Friday 2nd Sept. 

o Moved Graeme Nuske/Callum Bull AiF  C 
 
 

b. Disabled parking outside the Doctor’s Surgery  
o Allira requested that the RTC ask the Shire about the possibility of 

getting designated disabled parking directly in front of the Surgery. 
o Allira outlined how the current situation was untenable and made it 

very difficult for those with a disability to access the surgery. 
o There was a suggestion to perhaps remove part of the lawn to make 

access easier (as lawn is very spongy) 
o Definitely needs to be considered as part of an infrastructure 

suggestion at the end of the year (Shire process) 
o Ron will take it up with Monica Revell (who is in charge of 

Infrastructure for the Shire) 
o If no success the RTC will write a letter to the Shire 
o Allira is willing to show the Shire the issues with the current set up 

 
 

c. Town Committee paperwork  
o Colleen mentioned that Butch sent through a reminder to ensure all 

new members had sent in all the required paperwork to be on the 
committee. 

o It was a blanket email to all Town Committees..so he wasn’t exactly 
sure if it referred to anyone at rainbow. 

 
 

d. Caravan Masterplan  
o Larry passed around copies of the Masterplan and outlined the main 

features  
o Discussed the ensuite units 
o 25 sites pencilled in at this stage 
o First cabin has arrived and is near completion ready for use 
o Graeme asked about signage for the park 
o The powered sites at the Rec Reserve could also be upgraded. 

 
 
 
 



e. Town Entrance project  
o Work in progress 
o VicRoads have put their new entry signs up 
o Shire logistics is an issues – draftperson/engineer required 
o Needs to be on the lefthand side coming in to town 
o Not sure if VicRoads would allow any variation to that rule 
o Hopefully Angela Hoy will get VicRoads to come for a visit! 
o We may need to put our thinking cap on for another design 
o Bill passed around the Hopetoun  

 
f. Taverner Street Upgrade  

o Wait until state budget is settled 
o No action at this stage 
o There may be an upgrade to the rail crossing at Albacutya 
o Larry will ring the Shire to get an update 

 
g. Albacutya Bridge Plaque update 

o There is no money in the budget for the plaque 
o Hopefully there will be a large area for parking at the site 
o Larry to convene a meeting between Peter Ralph, Parks & the Shire 

after project completed. 
 

h. LATE ITEM – RTC laptop 
o Thanks to Alsion Ey for organising and setting up the new laptop for 

the RTC 
o RTC passed a motion to dispose of the RTC owned laptop by 

offering it to Bill Hutson for $50 
Moved Callum BullGraeme Nuske AiF  C 
 

 
9. Councillor Report 
 Ron asked the question as to whether the RTC has considered    
           becoming an Incorporated body. Believed that it needed to be pursued    
           further and suggested that Monica Revell could come up to discuss   
           this in more detail. 

 
10.   Officer Report 
        NA 
 
11. Urgent business 
 - King Street Playground 
  - At this stage it seems that it is NOT going to the Lake 
                 - Needs to either be fixed or removed 
                 - Butch said the posts have been ordered 
                 - Larry to follow up with Butch and Trevor Oakley about it 
                 - Alison interested in developing the area and is writing a submission for        
                    the current a Shade Sail Grant 

 
12. Finance report 
 - Sent out with agenda 
 - Finance record be accepted as a true and correct statement of   
          transactions since previous meeting 
             Moved Callum Bull/ Alison Ey  Aif C 



 
13. Decisions to be made 
 NA 

 
14. Meeting Closed 
 20:32 
 
15. Council Officer Authorisation 
 
*to be completed by the Council Officer 
 
I Mick Henderson accept the following recommendations made by the Rainbow Township 
Advisory Committee at this meeting held on 16 May 2022:  

 
ITEM NO. DESCRIPTION DECISION 

8h LATE ITEM – RTC laptop RTC passed a motion to dispose of the RTC owned laptop 
by offering it to Bill Hutson for $50 

8a Closure of Federal Street 
for September Enduro 
(2nd-4th Sept) 

The RTC moved that the committee will organise the 
closing of Federal street on Friday Sept 2nd on behalf of 
the Enduro committee 
The RTC move that Alison Ey assist Bill Hutson in the 
organisation of the Street Closure and activities for Friday 
2nd Sept. 

 
 

SIGNED:   
 
Dated:  22/08/2022 
 
 

 


